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11-13-20 
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

The fall/winter COVID surge is here. Exactly as predicted: the more people move indoors and congregate the more cases will surge. More than 150,000 people a day are infected across the country. As of today, there are 1-4 cases in Winchester reported and there are 91 active cases in Cheshire County. Many states across the country are struggling with high hospitalization rates. Nurses & Doctors are getting tired, both emotionally & physically. The Governor has stated NH is prepared to address this surge. He expects by Thanksgiving for infections in NH to rise to 1000 cases per day. These next couple of months will be difficult but not impossible for everyone. We in Winchester and in the country will prevail. These most difficult times will be behind us sometime next year. 

Two vaccines are expected to be released next month. The state has devised a plan of distribution. This information can be found on the NH COVID website. The goal is to start with the most vulnerable, then the first responders and critical persons, and continue through the population. It is expected most of the population will have access to vaccination by the summer.
The increase in community transmission is what we must be conscious of. It remains very important to continue following the prevention measures in place; staying home, mask wearing, hand washing and social distancing.  We are all tired and frustrated with this ongoing pandemic but in order to beat this thing we need to be vigilant and not waiver in our responses. There is no reason to be scared to the point of not going out at all, just respect the virus and take precautions. Make good choices where and when you go somewhere. 
There is a lot of conflicting information out there regarding the virus. Please be sure to get your information from trusted sources such as local news, CDC website, and well known scientific sources. Remember we are all entitled to our opinions and beliefs but be cautious of the information you get. Most important is to be respectful to all. 
As a reminder, any travel outside of New England requires a 14 day quarantine upon return. If you do travel, check ahead because there are many states who are not allowing visitors. It is not advised to travel to other areas of the country at this time. 
The holidays are right around the corner. It is very important that our usual gatherings be smaller this year unless they are held outside. Please just your immediate family! Think twice before hosting or attending large gatherings. The odds are not in your favor that someone there isn’t infected with COVID-19. Please remember in this season of giving to reach out to your neighbor, donate to a food bank, support your local businesses, and say thanks to all who are working hard to keep you safe!
